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The Honorable Larry Phillips





March 13, 2006
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
I am transmitting for your review and approval a request for $1.8 million in appropriation authority for the Integrated Security Project (ISP).  This request is in response to an oversight that occurred in the development of the 2004 first quarter omnibus, when the $3.5 million requested for the ISP was understated by the $1.8 million.  This amount was thought to be available to the ISP project, but had been reserved for use in the Jail Health Project.  The required correction has been reported early this year in the ISP monthly status reports sent to the King County Council.  
Bond Anticipation Notes will fund this request until permanent bond financing is issued in 2007.  The first bond payment is likely to occur in early 2008.
If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0631. 
I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely,
Ron Sims
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)
Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES
Kathy Pravitz, Business and Finance Officer, FMD, DES

